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The National SATs for Year 6 pupils were completed last week with a celebratory ‘conga’ round the field 
in the sunshine! They have worked hard, and maintained focus during the tests, which have to be carried
out in ‘exam’ conditions. Well Done Year 6!
Tests have also been taking place for other year groups including statutory Year 2 Sats. With such young 
children, we approach these in a low key way and so they are just part of the school day for the pupils.
In June there will be the Statutory National phonics test for Year 1 pupils, and we are taking part in the 
national pilot for the new Year 4 multiplication tests.

There is much more to come next half term, with lots of school based activities and trips out so please 
check the website and newsletters for your diary dates.

Library Competition 
The summer 2019 Library competition has been launched and this term’s theme is 
Dinosaurs …. Look out for the poster for details and enter a story or illustration to 
win a fantastic book or a book token. Closing date is 26 June. 

Explorer Cafés 
Many previous attendees have requested ‘maths’ and ‘outdoors’ in your evaluations, and so this term, 
this will be the focus with maths and outdoors- we hope to inspire you to take learning 
outdoors in the summer! 
Dates as follows: Cherry 14 June 9.10am, Willow 17 June 2pm,

Rowan 10 June 2pm, Oak 14June 2pm

FOLS – Thank you to Fols for providing transport for school visits, and prizes for the library 

competition. 

7 June – Mufti Day ; non uniform in exchange for a bottle to support the community bake off on 15 

June.

24 May – Fols have organised a disco for pupils, this time it is being held in the community hall –

see Flyer 

Lyng Community Hall
Friday 21 June 9.45-11.00 am

The school will be making music! 
– there will be singing and instrumental performances from both children and adults.

We hope you will be able to join us.

Numbers will be limited to one person per family, due to hall capacity.
Please collect a ticket from the office between 3-7 June.



Newspaper tokens- thankyou to everyone who collected these- we were able to purchase £100 value 

in books for the school library.

Parking 
At this time of year, we have more pedestrians and cyclists travelling to and from school.
Please take care when there is congestion, and keep the access areas clear and
visible by not parking or waiting near the school entrance or on the yellow zigzag lines.
Our Values 
Next half term we will be learning about Respect. Children will be learning about Respect 
as :  remembering others,  valuing others,  and valuing special places , valuing different 
opinions. We will be thinking about how we can show respect, and particularly about how 
we should treat others as we ourselves would wish to be treated. 

Dates for your diary 
4 June – Cricket Taster lessons with Gt Witchingham CC- Oak and Rowan  
7 June – Frisbee Festival (Sports Partnership event)
7 June – Wild Church with the Reverend
12 June – Rowan visit to the Cathedral including Hindu Dance 
18 June – Reepham High School Information evening at Lyng, for parents and pupils 
19 June – Year 6 team to Primary Maths Quiz at UEA
21 June – Make Music event at Lyng Community Hall
24 June –Sports Week; Willow Athletics tournament (sports partnership event)
25 June – Karate taster lessons with TKF- all classes
26 June – Gymnastics taster lessons with Premier Sports, Willow, Rowan, Oak
27 June – Soccer Aid sponsored sports challenge- all classes
28 June – Sports Day – Clockwork Sports 10.45- 12, races 1.15-3pm
2 July – Y6 to the Norfolk Book Festival in Norwich 
3 July – Dodgeball Tournament (sports partnership event) 
5 July- Willow visit, Time and Tide Museum
9 July- Cherry visit, Pensthorpe

Sunsafe 
Our recent assembly reminded pupils about the importance of sun protection. 
We like to learn outside in good weather so remember to give your child a sunhat – ideally
protecting face and neck. 
Sun cream can be provided – please show your child how to apply it so they can do this for
themselves in school. 
Water bottles should be taken home, washed and refilled for school daily.
Pupils are expected to take care of their belongings and it helps if everything clearly named please.

Sports News 

Tri Golf – Our team were great sports and enjoyed participating in the tournament. All receive

a certificate, and Lara an additional award for demonstrating the School Games values.

Hi 5 Netball – Our team played exceptionally well together and won all their matches, finally

being pipped to the top spot in the very last match. Phoebe F receives an additional award for 

her demonstration of the School Games values.

As always, our pupils were commended for their excellent sportsmanship, 

and representation of their school.

Well done to all our Sporting stars this half term. 

Sporting Activities continue next half term, including Sports Week.

Messy Church

Lyng 

Community 

Hall 

24 May 
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26 July 



11 July – Year 6 transition visit to Reepham High School 
12 July- Year 6 transition visit to Reepham High School, Whole school Move Up day 
15 July – Annual reports 
17 July-Oak Cycling training Day 1 
18 July – Road Safety training Cherry, Willow; Year 4 Cycling 
19 July – Travel safety, Rowan and Oak 
19 July – Leavers’ Assembly 1.30-3pm 
23 July – whole school Outdoor Day

School closes today- 24 May- and reopens at 8.55amon Monday 3 June  
Closed for the summer on Wed 24 July at 3.05pm ; reopens at 8.55am on Wednesday 4 September.

Thank you for you continuing support. Have a good half term.


